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CRCNA report May 9, 2015 Chair’s report

It is my opinion that the pancake breakfast went really well. I have not
heard any complaints. (Which is rare). I was actually given a lot of 
positive feedback! It was great to see such amazing teamwork from all
of the committees. I look forward to hearing all of the final numbers 
from the event.

Let’s all work together to announce and distribute flyers for the 
coming F&E events.

The revised CRCNA guidelines were approved at the Regional 
Assembly! We will now be operating under the revised guidelines. 
There are a few key changes. We will be electing in a Vice Treasurer, 
which is a new position. The Administrative committee for CRCNA 30 
will be elected in at the September Assembly, then the CRCNA 30 
subcommittee chairs will be elected in at a CRCNA meeting to be held 
after the assembly but before CRCNA. These new timelines will ideally 
provide more hands on deck at the convention and hopefully 
encourage more subcommittee vice chairs to move into the chair 
positon for the following convention.

This committee has been absolutely amazing! I hope you all know how 
grateful I am to work with all of you on this committee!!

In loving Service,

Mike P.

Vice Chair



My name is Bruce and I’m an addict 

I thought the pancake breakfast was Great. I will not be able to attend 
this months regional meeting as I will be out of town. Other than that I 
have nothing else to report this month.

Secretary No Report

Treasurer

Report Attached in Excel 

Liaison Reports

BFE Not Present

Mile High- Joann D Gave Report

Boulder-Vanessa Absent with Notice

Mountains West Not Present

Off the Wall-Cathy M Gave Report

Pikes Peak- Ty P Gave Report

Southern Not Present

Serenity Unlimited Not Present

Subcommittee Reports

Hotel Coy P 

Hotel Committee Report – 5/9/15 

It has been a quiet month for The Hotel Committee. We met on 5/3/15 
were we reviewed our timeline and discussed getting AV bids.  As of 
5/8/15, we have sold 213 room nights. This leaves us only 49 room 
nights left in our block. Mike and I will be meeting with our hotel 



contact on Sunday afternoon. We will be discussing what options we 
have to increase our room block. 

Our next subcommittee meeting will be Sunday, June 7th at 6:30pm at 
the Village Inn at Mexico and Colorado in Denver. 

In Service, 

Coy P

Programs Jim M

CRCNA XXIX Programs Report

May 2015

The Programs Subcommittee met on Sunday, April 25, 2015 at 2:30 in 
Greeley with 7 addicts present.

We went over the taper bids and made a decision on having Mr. Tape 
be the official taper for this year’s convention. They brought the best 
bid for the fellowship to the table. The bids were presented to the 
subcommittee as Bid A, B, and C so only the vice chair and chair knew 
who the bids belonged to. I have been in contact with Gil and Rosanne 
and they are very excited about returning to Colorado. They also sent 
some cd’s of main speakers to be considered as main meeting 
speakers for our convention.

The committee also has begun to assembly a list of topics for 
workshops and marathon meetings. Each committee member brought 
10-15 topics from NA literature which spoke to them, to be considered.
We will then look at the lists and move forward to begin to put 
together the program. We are very open to other ideas as well.

We are concerned that we have received very few Colorado 
submissions for the Friday night speaker. With the passing of the new 
CRCNA guidelines the main speakers need to have 10 years of clean 
time.

Since the committee members are comprised of addicts from OTW we 
are really looking for some help in getting cds to help make this 
decision. Again with the new guidelines in place cds are to be received
no later than May. The committee has set May 15th as our cut off so 



that we can have time to listen to each cd and come to a consensus at
our May 31t meeting so we can come to the June CRCNA meeting with
names of main speaker meetings as outlined in CRCNA guidelines.

Question: Who will be making hotel reservations for the main 
speakers? Shouldn’t we get those made asap as to not run out of 
space. Can we make those under CRCNA and direct billed for now. We 
will need 3 rooms for 2 nights each. Once speakers are chosen and 
confirmed we can place their names on those reservations as well as 
get their convention reservations and meal choices taken care of.

ILS

Jim M

Programs Chair

CRCNA XXIX

P&D Adam C Absent with Notice

P&D report

Hi everyone sorry I cannot make it today but my daughter was born 
Tuesday after an unplanned c-section. I am currently at home taking 
care of her and mom.

I will change and upload the updated registration forms to the 
Facebook page today and was in contact with F&E late last month to 
get movie in the park flyers printed. If you need anything feel free to 
contact me and I will try my best to get it done.

ILS,

Adam C

F&E Vale A

F&E REPORT – May 9th, 2015

The pancake breakfast was a huge success. Thank you to everyone for
their support.



A/V support: $30 Church: $350 Groceries: approximately $620 
(including sugar free syrup purchased the day of the event) Chair/Table
rental: $253.76 Total Expenses: $1,243.76 (budgeted $1,500) Total 
Income: $1,549.00

I was told that the pancake breakfast last year made $95.00 and this 
year we had net income of $305.24. Please remember that this event 
also has income from merchandise and registration.

My vice-chair had a stroke of brilliance that I believe should be a 
guideline, or at the very least something that every F&E chair should 
do. And that is to send out thank you cards. I sent out thank you cards 
to the addict that managed our kitchen, the church for use of their 
facility, and the chair/table rental company which gave us a discount. I
believe this is an important part of continuing to establish rapport in 
our communities and as an ongoing PI/PR effort. I went to the dollar 
store for these purchases and spent approximately $4 including 
stamps. I covered this expense as it was not in our budget but will 
continue to send these out. Hopefully this subcommittee deems it 
budget worthy for future purchases.

The next event is the Movie in the Park which is on May 30th at 
7:30pm at 3700 Baseline Road in Boulder. We will have 2 speakers, 
one of which will be Tina. The movies will be Star Wars and Fast Times
at Ridgemont High. The facility is $150 and an additional $50 
refundable deposit. We have been lucky enough to identify an addict 
with a very large popcorn machine that is going to donate its use 
(along with popcorn kernels and butter) so that we may sell popcorn. 
We will be purchasing additional theater-style snackage to sell. I am 
bringing my projector to show one of the movies and we will rent an 
additional projector for the 2nd movie. I believe that our subcommittee
can continue to creatively stay under budget and hope this serves as 
evidence to our region in order to get a larger budget passed. Please 
remind addicts to bring their own chairs. I talked to the Boulder 
activities chair and was delighted to hear that the event was 
announced at their area along with flyers and Lakeside tickets.

We will be selling S’mores at the campout event June 19 – June 21. I 
have a campout flyer that I can forward via email if anyone is 
interested.



Lakeside is happening June 26th, 2015. Tickets are out. We sent 
tickets to the regional assembly and to the pancake breakfast. I plan 
on giving tickets out for distribution here and another round at region 
next week. Please continue to remind people that they need to get 
their tickets beforehand and if they don’t plan on using their ticket, to 
pass it on to another addict.

We have had an addict graciously step forward to make the CRCNA 
quilt. Ally has done some sewing and has some relatives who are 
seamstresses. She has implored their help and they have obliged. She 
also sent me some pictures of other quilts that she has done. I am 
giving the shirts to Adam today to take back to her. I warned her that 
her willingness will mean that she will receive this request in 
subsequent years and she is still willing.

We need “artsy addicts” for the CRCNA event (art and talent show, 
DJs). We are working on generating a flyer and will send out once it’s 
complete. I have set up an email (crcnaparty@gmail.com) that people 
can send submissions too and let us know that they are interested. I 
have had a couple of addicts (Bob D and Leah H) step up to help 
coordinate.

One thing that we still need to do is get the silent disco registration on
the website. I need to talk to Autumn about this. The headphone fee 
will be $2. Once we have that complete we will probably also start 
pushing flyers that have the CRCNA events outlined (art show, prom, 
poker, silent disco, talent show, game room)

I have seen flyers/tickets and heard announcements for events 
everywhere I go. GOOD JOB TO EVERYONE FOR GETTING THE WORD 
OUT. I really appreciate all of the help, please keep it up!

The next F&E meeting is scheduled for May 18th, 2015 at 7:30pm at 
IHOP on 1595 S Colorado Blvd, Denver CO.

-Vale

Merchandise Darrin M

Merchandise Report



Merchandise has been going very well. At our last meeting we came up
with the ideas for the pre-convention shirts, and got them made. We 
had a couple of bumps in the road getting the shirts finished, but 
everything came through and worked out.

At the pancake breakfast we took in a total of 800$ 350$ cash and we 
rang up 450$ on the square. I feel like that is a pretty good start for 
pre-convention merchandise. We still have a fair amount of both men’s 
and women’s shirts left to sell at the remainder of fundraising events. 
We have worked really hard to also get rid of as much old merchandise
as possible.

The next merchandise meeting is 5-9-15 at the Village Inn on Hampden
and Yosemite and we are going to start thinking of new and exciting 
merchandise to bring to the convention.

I spoke with Marlon at J&R when I picked up the shirts about some 
different options for merchandise this year, different material we can 
use, different printing options, layering, and ways to bring the most to 
the merchandise table at CRCNA this year.

Thanks Darrin M

Registration Michelle W

CRCNA 29 Registration

05/9/15

The registration subcommittee met on 04/16/15. There were 7 
members present.

We discussed pre-registration merchandise. We are going to keep the 
shirts long sleeve and add a women’s shirt. We are also offering a mug.

The pancake breakfast went well. We had a total of 52 registrations at 
the event and five people have registered online.

In loving service,

Michelle W.

Web Autumn K Absent with Notice



This last month I converted the CRCNA site to WordPress so more 
people are able to do the web position. 

So far there seems to be no issues 

Thanks

Autumn

H&I Ben S

CRCNA H&I REPORT 5/9/15

We have selected a place and time for our H&I outbound calling to 
facilities. We will meet every other Tuesday at 6pm before the Tuesday
Longmont meeting at:

Lifehouse Church 917 S. Main St. Longmont Co

We also will begin the email campaign to the facilities we have email 
addresses for.

We are grateful to, and want to thank F&E for allowing us to set up a 
table for volunteer sign up at the Pancake Breakfast. We were able to 
pick up a couple volunteers.

That’s all I have to report. Our next H&I meeting will be held 6/20/15 at
RedRock CoffeeHouse on 28th and Iris in Boulder

ILS,

Ben S.

New Business

Timeline

Movie in the Park

Old business

Open Discussion

Next Meeting June 13th 11am Englewood Library Perrin Room 



Close Meeting
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